Councillor Claire Carr’s letter to residents

Since being elected as your local Labour Party councillor in May, it's been a privilege serving you in Castle Ward and the rest of the community in my home town of Hastings.

I became a councillor because I wanted to help people and make a positive change in my community.

I wanted to make sure that public money supported the most in need, to push forward policy that helped everyday people in my home-town, to feel safe, secure and valued. I wanted to do my bit to fight climate change, bring forward social housing and speak out about topics such as equality and domestic violence. I wanted to build a future in Hastings for all our children that was brighter and better than where we are now.

Since being elected I have been appointed to the following Hastings Borough Council committees where I have worked hard to represent your interests:
The Licensing Committee and the Licensing Sub Committee, The Museum Committee, The Overview and Scrutiny Committee, and the Standards Committee as Vice-Chair.

Whether it's rolling up my sleeves to help clear litter, campaigning against the use of glyphosate, reviewing community safety as part of The Overview and Scrutiny Committee, or helping with your housing issues. 

I am here to stand with you.

However, I am writing to you today to let you know I have reached the conclusion that I will never be treated fairly or have my voice properly heard on behalf of the residents of Castle Ward if I remain in the Labour Party.

As the mother of a gender non-conforming child, a member of the LGBTQ+ community and a strong advocate for equality, I have been sidelined, gagged and isolated. As a result of this and other factors, I knew that I had to seriously consider my position in the Labour Party and as a Labour Councillor. After much careful thought, I took the sad decision to leave the Labour Party.

I am delighted to now be a Green Party Councillor. I feel I have found my home, because Green Party policies align much more closely to my views and because I now feel accepted and valued as part of a team who are working in the Town’s best interest with a spirit of collaboration.
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Please rest assured that I will continue to be a councillor with strong principles who advocates for my residents and our community, except now I am free to speak in the best interests of the people of Castle Ward and Hastings as a whole.
Castle Ward residents come before any party politics. This stance is respected and shared by the Green Party who will support me in my endeavours to serve the people of Castle Ward. As ever, please don’t hesitate to get in touch if there is anything I can help with.
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